
TOWN OF PELICAN 
MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING 

NOVEMBER 22ND, 2021 
 
The regular meeting of the Town of Pelican Board was called to order by Chairman Gerald Roou 
on Monday, November 22nd, 2021 at 4:13 p.m. in the Pelican Town Hall. Notice of the meeting was 
posted in accordance with Wisconsin’s Open Meeting Law. 

Roll call: Present were Chairman Gerald Roou, Supervisors Dave Hollands and Walter Dahlquist, 
Constable James Cates, and Clerk Mike Ring. 

Motion/second Dahlquist/Hollands to approve the November 22nd, 2021 agenda. All aye on voice 
vote and motion carried.  
 
 
Motion/second Hollands/Dahlquist to approve minutes of the regular town board meeting of 
November 8th, 2021. All aye on voice vote and motion carried. 
 
 
15 Minutes of informal public comments – Walter Gager came and asked if we were getting 
regular reports from our library rep and stated he was on the library board and the build 
committee if we had any questions. 
 
 
Motion/second Dahlquist/Hollands to approve the purchase of a new 2024 plow truck to be 
delivered in fall of 2023 in the amount of $221,825.00. All aye on voice vote and motion carried. 
 
 
Motion/second Dahlquist/Hollands to rehire Jim Rude at a rate of $22.50 to work with road crew 
from Dec 1st to April 1st. All aye on voice vote and motion carried. 
 
 
Clerk Ring handed out first draft of driveway permit ordinance 2021.01 for the board to review. 
 
 
Motion/second Hollands/Dahlquist to pay vouchers 9240–9248 in the amount of $16,074.92 All 
ayes on voice vote and motion carried. 
 
 
Motion/second Dahlquist/Hollands accept the treasurer’s report as presented. All aye on voice 
vote and motion carried. 
 
 
Motion/second Hollands/ Dahlquist to adjourn at 4:51 p.m. All aye on voice vote and motion 
carried. 
 
____________________________________ 
/s/Mike Ring, Clerk 
Town of Pelican 


